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SHIRLEY/PAPANUI COMMUNITY BOARD  
3 AUGUST 2005 

 
 

A meeting of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board  
was held on Wednesday 3 August 2005 at 4pm  

in the Board Room, Papanui Service Centre 
 
 

PRESENT: Yvonne Palmer (Chairperson), Myra Barry (Deputy Chairperson), 
Ngaire Button, Megan Evans and Norm Withers. 

  
APOLOGIES: Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Bill Bush 

and Graham Condon. 
 
 
The Board reports that: 
 
PART B - REPORTS FOR INFORMATION 
 

1. WELCOME 
 
 The Chairperson welcomed all present. 
 
 
2. PETITION 
 
 Megan Evans presented a petition with 1,752 signatures on behalf of the Redwood Residents’ 

Association.  The prayer of the petition read:  “We, the residents of the north-west of Christchurch 
request that the next indoor aquatic facility be located in the north-west area.” 

 
 The Board received the petition. 
 
 
3. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 3.1 Christine Nimmo 
 
  Christine Nimmo, a concerned parent, spoke to the Board about concerns regarding the safety 

of children crossing Sawyers Arms Road to go to school.  Other about concerns mentioned 
were: 

 
  the difficulty for elderly people crossing 
  visibility aspects 
  speed, volume and size of traffic 
 
  Ms Nimmo tabled a plan showing an option for alleviating some of the problems by putting a 

crossing in the area between Costwold Avenue and Glasnevin Drive.   
 
  The Chair thanked Ms Nimmo for her deputation and her positive approach to the safety 

problems within Sawyers Arms Road. 
 
  The Board received the information and requested: 
 
 1. That staff report back to the Board urgently on safety options that could be implemented 

in Sawyers Arms Road.   
 
 2. That the Shirley/Papanui and Fendalton/Waimairi Boards revisit previous measures 

taken to minimise issues surrounding sun strike in the afternoon and visibility problems 
caused by overhanging trees at the Sawyers Arms Road/Gardener intersection. 

 
  (Note:   Ngaire Button declared an interest in this item and did not take part in the discussion 

and voting thereon.) 
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3 Cont’d 
 
 3.2 Ray Bastian, resident of Shearer Avenue 
 
  Ray Bastian, a resident of Shearer Avenue, addressed the Board regarding concerns 

surrounding visibility when trying to exit Shearer Avenue, due to cars parking close to the 
intersection of Shearer Avenue and Main North Road. 

 
  Mr Bastian requested that the no parking lines to the north of Shearer Avenue be extended. 
 
  The Board received the information and requested that Transport and City Streets visit safety 

options for motorists exiting Shearer Avenue into Main North Road. 
 
 3.3   Lloyd Russell, Waimairi Tennis Club 
 
  Lloyd Russell of the Waimairi Tennis Club addressed the Board regarding the possibility of 

utilising the tennis courts at Sheldon Park, Belfast for tennis matches on Friday nights and 
Saturdays.   

 
  The Board supported the use of the tennis courts at Sheldon Park, Belfast by the Waimairi 

Tennis Club and requested staff negotiate the usage rights with the Waimairi Tennis Club. 
 
  (Note:  Megan Evans declared an interest in this item and did not take part in the discussion 

and voting thereon.) 
 
 
PART C – REPORT ON DELEGATED DECISIONS TAKEN BY THE BOARD 
 

4.  CONFIRMATION OF MEETING REPORT – 20 JULY 2005 
 
 The Board resolved that the report of the ordinary meeting held on 20 July 2005 be confirmed  
 
 
5. NEW ROAD NAMES  
 
 The Board considered a report seeking its approval for a new road name.   
 
 The Board resolved that the name “Haughey Drive” be approved. 
 
 (Note:  Norm Withers requested that his vote against the motion be recorded.) 
 
 
6.   WARRINGTON STREET – PROPOSED BUS STOPS AT NO.S 119 AND 120 
 
 The Board considered a report requesting approval for the creation of two new bus stops outside 119 

and 120 Warrington Street.  
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 (i) That the removal of the existing P.30 parking restriction outside No. 120 Warrington Street be 

approved. 
 
 (ii) That a bus stop on the north side of Warrington Street commencing at a point 121 metres west 

of Hills Road and extending in a westerly direction for 12 metres be approved. 
 
 (iii) That a bus stop on the south side of Warrington Street commencing at a point 43 metres west 

of Hills Road and extending in a westerly direction for a distance of 12 metres be approved. 
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7. TULETT PARK – PROPOSED PUBLIC TOILET 
 
 The Board considered a report from the Parks and Waterways Area Advocate seeking approval to 

build a public toilet at Tulett Park, Harewood 
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 (a)  That the location of the proposed toilet facilities to the south end of Tulett Park, near the play 

area be supported. 
 
 (b)  That the proposed plan enabling the toilet facilities to proceed to detailed design and calling of 

tenders stages be approved. 
 
 
8. REDWOOD BEAUTIFYING ASSOCIATION AND GARDEN CLUB – APPLICATION FOR FUNDING 
 
 The Board considered the re-submitted report from the Community Engagement Adviser seeking 

financial assistance for the Redwood Beautifying Association and Garden Club for hall hire. 
 
 The Board resolved that $300 be allocated from the Board’s 2005/06 Discretionary Fund to the 

Redwood Beautifying Association and Garden Club for the cost of hall hire for the year. 
 
 (Note:  Myra Barry declared an interest in this item and did not take part in the discussion and voting 

thereon.) 
 
 
9. ZONE 5 COMMUNITY BOARDS’ FORUM – NELSON 13 AUGUST 2005 
 
 The Community Board Principal Adviser advised the Board of the Zone 5 Community Board’s forum in 

Nelson and sought nominations to attend the forum to be held in Nelson on 13 August 2005. 
 
 The Board resolved that Yvonne Palmer and Ngaire Button be nominated to represent the 

Shirley/Papanui Community Board at the Zone 5 Community Boards’ Forum to be held in Nelson on 
13 August 2005. 

 
 (Note:  Yvonne Palmer retired from this item and took no part in discussion and voting thereon). 
 
 
10. RESOLUTION TO EXCLUDE THE PUBLIC 
 
 The Board resolved that the resolution to exclude the public as set out on page 10 of the agenda be 

adopted. 
 
 
The meeting concluded at 5.42 pm. 
 
 
CONFIRMED THIS 24th DAY OF AUGUST 2005  
 
 
 
 

YVONNE PALMER 
CHAIRPERSON 

 


